
 

Introduction
Two problem species of 
privet are currently found in 
the Bay of Plenty. These are
tree privet (Ligustrum lucidum) 
and Chinese privet (Ligustrum 
sinense).  

Privet is a highly invasive 
pest plant. Both species rapidly 
colonise waste areas or stands 
of trees and will displace other 
plants in regenerating native 
communities.  

The pollen and scent from privet 
may also contribute to allergies 
such as hay fever and asthma 
although this has not been 
clinically proven.

Pest Plant Status
In the Bay of Plenty privet is a 
Regional Surveillance Pest 
Plant. (Refer Environment 
Bay of Plenty’s Regional 
Pest Management Strategy.)

Land occupiers are not 
required to control privet on 
their properties but are 
encouraged to do so. 
Assistance may be available 
from Environment Bay of Plenty 
by way of approved programmes.

It is banned from sale, 
propagation and distribution 
within the Bay of Plenty.

Origin
Both tree privet and Chinese 
privet are native to China. They 
were introduced to New Zealand 
as ornamental and hedging 
plants. Both species were fi rst 
recorded in the wild in the 1950s.



 
 

 

 

 

Information in this fact sheet 
regarding herbicides does 
not necessarily appear on 
the labels of the products 
concerned.  

Environment Bay of Plenty 
does not accept liability for 
any damage that may arise 
from use of chemicals at 
non-standard rates.  

Mention of product trade 
names implies neither 
endorsement of those 
products nor criticism 
of similar products not 
mentioned.


